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Two years ago, an energy developer proposed a large-scale wind energy installation in East Haven that would line the ridges with dozens of 300-foot towers sporting 90-foot-plus blades. That prospect set off a civil war among environmentalists, all of whom love the concept of clean, renewable energy from wind, but half of whom vehemently oppose degrading the natural beauty of our ridges. It appears to us that the other half doesn't object to the proposed developments at East Haven as long as they don't desecrate their ridges. At any rate, Gov. Douglas brought about a temporary truce by appointing last year a commission on Wind Energy Regulatory Policy. The commission just released a draft of its report, and there are serious reasons to go slow, real slow, before adopting its recommendations. Here's why. 

Under current law, wind tower citing is subject to Section 248 of V.S.A. Title 30. Simply put, that means that the Public Service Board will rule on the necessary permits. Opponents of the wind tower installations have argued for a long time that the permit approval process should be subject to Act 250, because Act 250 provides for maximum citizen input and decision making, while Section 248 is all about public utilities, not aesthetic values. 

The most prominent recommendation of the commission is that wind tower permitting remain under Section 248. The commission concluded that the guarantees of Section 248, vis a vis aesthetic considerations, are sufficient to protect the public without Act 250. Go slow, here. The objections of the anti-wind tower crowd are valid. The Public Service Board is congenitally pro-utilities, and its objectivity with regard to the aesthetic sacrifice required for ridge line towers is questionable. 

The commission recommends greater public participation in the review process. It proposes that the wind power developers be responsible for the increased notification and participation of citizens within the view shed of the proposed towers. Go real slow, here. Developers have little serious interest in aesthetic considerations. This proposal smells of putting the fox in charge of the chicken coop. 

We think that the commission erred in rejecting Act 250 as the permit overseer of wind tower citing and installations. Just as the environmentalists must feel a bit schizophrenic, being both for and against wind power, so do we feel a bit schizophrenic promoting Act 250 for anything, but this time Act 250 could accomplish what it was originally intended for, i.e. maximizing citizen participation where citizens have so much to lose if the developments are done wrong. Confirming our conclusion, we note that the Vermont Public Interest Group (VPIRG) just loves the commission's preference for Section 248. VPIRG, wind power's most vocal cheerleading advocate, knows just how effective Act 250 can be when it is used to slow down or stop an undesirable development. That's the last thing they want to happen here. 

